Kahler Glen Community Association 
Board Meeting Minutes -- September 14, 2013 at 9 a.m. 

Kahler Glen Athletic Club meeting room
The meeting was called to order at 9:08 a.m. by President Michael Wandell.

Other board members present were:  Kathryn Demeritt, Nancy Miller, Dave Thorbeck, Dave Reynolds, John Greiner, Frank Naish, and Carol Pierce by telephone, and John Bennett, for the Resort.

Also present were: Dane Young , Rob MacKay, Bill Miller and Linda Wandell.

Mike Wandell noted the presence of a quorum.

Minutes:  It was moved by Nancy Miller, seconded by Dave Reynolds, and passed to approve the minutes of the August meeting as presented.  John Bennett abstained since he was not in attendance at the August meeting.

Complaint:  The complaints concerning an off-leash dog and the subsequent fine were discussed.  The complaints were read.  Mike Wandell explained the covenants and board policy.  The community members decided not to appeal the fine.
Communications:  Carol Pierce reported via telephone that the following communications had been received:

1. From Mark Demeritt volunteered to build bat houses

a. Kathryn reported that more details will be provided in the spring, when building would occur.

2. From Bill Hess, including a photograph regarding bear-proof dumpsters

a. Changing dumpster style would be a concern for Waste Management, service provider.

3. From Mary Hunter, withdrawing the donation of a flag
4. From Kaye Marks, thanking the community for participating in the fund-raiser for the State Park, which has raised about $4500 for projects in the State Park.

Carol reported that the Plan B packets had been sent out and that she has received a few responses, all of which were positive.

Treasurer’s Report:  Dave Reynolds reported that 

1. all budget items continue as previously;  the property management item is overbudget due to administrative fees, and the landscaping item is has exceeded the budgeted amount.  

2. Legal item is underbudget, but we anticipate expenses.   

3. Dave R and John G are working with Glenn Week concerning disputed ditch charges.  Dave has made an offer to split the charge.  

Mike W and Dave T raised the issue of the continuing presentation of new or over-budget charges to the CA by the Resort.  The Resort manager has been asked to present budget estimates for next year.   John Bennett suggested that the two board presidents might discuss the issue; Mike W said that he would contact the Resort Board president.
Infrastructure:  John Greiner reported that

1. He had received no manpower reports for August

a. John Bennett distributed manpower reports to Dave R and John Greiner

2. A property whose lack of maintenance had been raised to the board has been mowed

3. The Architecture Committee needs direction on establishing tree policy, and possibly the advice of an arborist would be useful; assessment of golf course and residential properties is needed

4. Bill Miller will serve as FireWise liaison on the Architecture Committee

a. Bill explained the procedure for getting credit with DNR to offset their contribution to a thinning/chipping fire prevention project

Kathryn added that from her conversation with the Resort manager that she understood there were three main concerns:

1. Cottonwoods

2. Thinning stands to preserve views

3. Dead trees, especially near cart paths

4. trees close to the road causing possible damage due to their roots.  
Mike said that the tree policy should include replacement of trees.

Dave Reynolds reported that the water system has been inspected by Irrigation Technologies, who will give us a bid on pump house, transfer controls, and emergency power connects on two pump panels.  Irrigation Technologies was recommended by Cary Eller; Tumwater Drilling did not respond to our contact.  Dave R displayed a map of the pipes on the front nine for domestic water, some of the irrigation system, storm-water drainage and infiltration galleries as developed with Glenn Week, the Resort manager;  Dave gave the  map to Kathryn.  Kathryn will distribute the community map when she has refined it.  She welcomes input regarding any additional information that should be put on the map.
Nancy reported that she encountered a USPS security person, Jason, while he was re-keying the new mail box by the Athletic Club.   He was concerned that the outgoing mail box in the old box array was insecure and said that he would report the condition of the facility to the postmaster.

Dave Thorbeck suggested that we do a test patch of the ‘in-the-bag’ patching material recommended by the Resort manager.  Dave will bring more information to next month’s meeting.

Old Business:

Plan B:  
Mike reported that the packet has been mailed and the town meeting will be at 9 a.m. at the Lake Wenatchee Rec Club.  Although the board had approved the main amendment verbiage,  the lender has suggested template verbiage.  Mike W e-mailed it on to Gary Ackermann and Ken Harer, attorneys for the CA and the Resort respectively, to make final adjustments to the wording, which is expected Monday or Tuesday and will be distributed immediately.  Several members expressed concern about endorsing an amendment whose wording has not been seen.  Kathryn relayed Glenn Week’s concern that if Plan B is not adopted, the amendment will remain.  John B stated that an automatic revocation of the amendment isn’t important to the Resort.  Mike W stated the importance that the authorization be contingent on the adoption of Plan B.  Carol Pierce emphasized the importance of receiving and circulating the materials as soon as possible.  
Mike W clarified that those delinquent in dues can vote; that vote is per dues-paying lot, residence, or condo, that is, not the Resort lots; and that home-owners who cannot be contacted will be counted as part of the whole body setting the required percentage of passage, as our covenants do not specifically say otherwise.  Discussion centered on doing the right thing and what was fairest for all concerned, especially since a non-vote is the equivalent of a no-vote.
Dave T moved that, relying on the Board’s authority to determine the voting power and since we do not know their interest, owners who cannot be contacted following a good faith effort to do so and who do not pay dues, should not be counted in the community total, which died for lack of a second.

Mike explained our 501(c)7 status.  Mike and Gary Marks reviewed the situation with Judith Andrews, who specializes in tax consequences for non-profit organizations.  The attorney advised that if we move forward with Plan B, we are in an improved position to maintain our tax-free status as a recreational/social organization.  Mike will receive more material on this topic early in the week.

Mike surveyed the Board, all of whom affirmed their support for Plan B.  Dave R mentioned some follow-up concerns.  Nancy stated that disclosure of our interests is necessary, since most Board members are conflicted.   Mike W stated that information regarding conflicts of interest, plus lender status, would be put on a slide at the meeting.

Order of business for the town meeting was discussed.   
Discussion occurred concerning making recommendation to the community association.  A motion was made and withdrawn, as the final wording of the documents has not been finalized.  Linda Wandell clarified usual procedures, and commented that the general concepts have been agreed to, and have been passed on to the attorneys.  

Dave Reynolds moved that the Board recommend adoption of the amendment to the covenants to allow Plan B to go forward, subject to the ability of any board member to object by e-mail to the rest of the board prior to midnight on Friday, following receipt of a copy of the amendment.  Dave Thorbeck seconded.  The motion passed unanimously.
After discussion, it was decided without objection that, at the 21 Sept. meeting,  Mike Wandell will explain the financial model of Plan B and Dave Reynolds will explain risk assessment.  Frank said that the emphasis should be on being allowed to move forward, with emphasis that the next meeting will address the deal itself.  The October meeting will include final financial estimates and the opportunity to vote on whether or not to accept Plan B. 

John G asked whether business plans were available, specifically the operational model that generated the budget numbers used by Reynolds and Marks.  In the absence of Gary Marks, Dave R said that there are three areas where he and Gary Marks disagree:   1) income coming from the condos, 2) cross-country ski trail grooming, and 3) reserve contributions treatment.  Dave R disagreed that no business models were available, putting his own forward and having seen that of Gary Marks.  John Bennett said that Gary’s plan was based on real experience derived from Kevin Ostic’s figures; Dave R said that he also shared that financial information.
Discussion continued on details of services income and dues-paying shares.  Dave T said that this must be settled before the October meeting, but that the September meeting details should be primary now.

Carol P asked for time before she left the meeting.

Prep for 21 September meeting:  gathering proxies: Carol requested that board members organize a telephone campaign to gather proxies or assure meeting attendance. She emphasized a need for a physical copy of the proxy.  Nancy agreed to undertake this task.

Plan B, resumed.

John G suggested a meeting before the October meeting, with Gary Marks in attendance so that we are familiar with his numbers and the basis for his information/reasoning.  Frank Naish said that answers to most community questions are in the packet, and that there is risk in any plan or in the status quo.  He added that October seems to be a very short timeline at this point to present the numbers needed.
John Greiner moved that we present Gary Marks’ model with Dave Reynolds’ caveats on possible risks and a caveat on the risk to remaining at the status quo at the September special meeting.  Dave Thorbeck seconded the motion.   All members voted yes, except Mike Wandell voted no.  Motion passed. 

Carol Pierce left the meeting.

John G asked when a meeting with Gary Marks would be scheduled.  Mike W said next Friday (20 Sept) when we have an organizing session for the Saturday meeting.  Mike said that the prep session would be held at his house at 8 p.m. on Friday. 

New Business:

Complaints: 
Noise: Kathryn explained the situation that Glenn brought to her regarding noise on Upper Miracle Mile, and an exchange regarding homeowner mowing.  There is no covenant specifically regarding noise.  Kathryn conveyed corrected information to the homeowners.   

Maintenance:  A verbal complaint concerning yard maintenance was described, and it was recommended to tell the complainant to make a complaint in writing.
Bill Miller cautioned the board about font size in the PowerPoint presentation, emphasizing readability.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:57 a.m.

Respectfully submitted, Nancy Miller, Secretary to the Board, KGCA 
